
Thank you all for an outstanding 2019 and all we have achieved. We have managed to 

raise money to be used for our flying sites, club support, and upcoming events. Please 

attend the monthly general meetings, we will do our best to have lunch for the member-

ship each month as a thank you for your continued support. Donations will always be 

welcomed but not mandatory. I am looking forward to an equally successful 2020.  

With the new year comes new ideas and plans! It is my goal to make our club more inclu-

sive of the many different types of remote control our hobby has to offer. I would re-

quest volunteers as a representative from each of the segments of our hobby, (nitro, gas, 

propeller, jet, warbird, scale master, pattern, IMAC, 3D. etc.) to be a “voice to the board” 

in a collaborative effort to make sure EVERY aspect of our club is being properly repre-

sented and being given equal thought to the use of our facilities. Our club has grown into 

a great place to come visit with friends, family, and relax while enjoying the hobby. 

Please remember to exercise patience when met with adversity and strength when help-

ing others. We all have different experiences and preferences in our hobby and that is 

what makes it so successful.   

You might have noticed the cleaning up around the edges of the field and at the entrance 

road to the Simpson field. Thank you to Mario for arranging this.  

Sincerely, 

Stewart Robinson 

President, Hemet Model Masters 
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HEMET MODEL MASTERS BOARD MEETING 
Minutes for January 6, 2020 

 

• Meeting called to order by President Stewart Robinson at 7:02 pm.  
• Board members present; Richard Lawrence, Kevin McDonald, Vincent Michael, 

Mario Muniz, Eddie James, Don Turner, Don Radford and Steve Staudenmeir. 
• Guest members present: Scott Boersma and Lawrence Vasquez 
• A drawing was conducted to determine the annual winner of the prize for show 

and tell. Member Scott Boersma drew the winning ticket and the winner was 
Kevin McDonald who received $200.  A decision was made to reduce future 
show and tell prizes to $100. 

• A discussion was held regarding the club’s response to a recent lawsuit. On Jan-
uary 1, 2020 an email was sent to all members requesting a vote to retain a law-
yer to represent the club. During the Board Meeting, Secretary Steve 
Staudenmeir reported that 31 members had responded to the email and the re-
sults were as follows: 

•  26 members voted yes to authorize retaining the attorney 
•    4 members voted no 
•    1 member abstained from voting 

In accordance with the vote, the club has retained an attorney for $5,000 to rep-
resent the club through the initial stages of the lawsuit. 

• Board Member Richard Lawrence made a motion that the President will investi-
gate and secure appropriate liability insurance to protect the club and board 
members against future lawsuits. Board Member Don Radford seconded the 
motion and the motion was unanimously approved. 

 
Meeting adjourned at 9:36 PM 

Members Present 11 
Minutes submitted by Steve Staudenmeir 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
HEMET MODEL MASTERS GENERAL MEETING 

Minutes for December 21, 2019  
 

Meeting called to order by Richard Lawrence at 9:25 am 
 
• Pledge of allegiance 
• Meeting minutes Motion to accept by Vince Michael and seconded by Don Rad-

ford, all approved. 
• Treasurers report: was reported by Treasurer Stewart Robinson. Motion to accept 

by Don Radford, seconded by Kevin McDaniel, all approved. 
 

Due to the change in club administration and miscommunication, no one  
recorded the minutes for the meeting. The club’s forbearance is requested. 

 
Pres. Lawrence adjourned the meeting at 10:00 am 

Meeting Attendance was 34 persons 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Consolidated Schedule of RC Events 
 

 
January 18th and 19th  ........Desert Warbirds, Coachella Valley RC Club 
 
January 25th ……… Hemet Model Masters Swap Meet 
 
February 14th, 15th and 16th…….Coachella Jet Jam 2020 
 
March 14th and 15th…….. HMM Harry Gould Pattern Contest 
 
April 4th and 5th         Hemet Model Masters IMAC Competition 
 

More to come!! 











Hemet’s Hobby Headquarters 
DYNAMIC HOBBIES 

530 1/2 E Florida Ave. Hemet, Ca. 
ONE OF THE LARGEST SELECTION OF AIRPLANE KITS AVAILABLE IN 

SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA 
OWNER BOB PARCELL 951-925-9331 mel@netzon.net 

Hemet Model Masters Club Site www.hemetmodelmasters.net   
email; hemetmodelmasters@gmail.com 

Members please have your membership cards with you when you fly. 
This means everyone. Also new guests (per the by laws) are allowed 
to fly three times, then they must join to use our facilities. Guests and 
72mhz flyers must have AMA on frequency board prior to flying! 
 
The Hemet Model Masters will extend courtesy membership to any “Active Military” 
individual allowing them to fly at our club fields as long as they have a current AMA 
membership. 

IMPORTANT NOTE 
All members are required to carry a first aid kit and fire extinguisher in their vehicles when flying. You 
never know when you or a fellow member will need some aid. Be prepared!! We strongly urge that no 

one fly alone. 

CLUB RULE: TURBINE, 
IMAC and PATTERN HAVE A SPOTTER WHEN FLYING 

 
 

SELLERS CORNER  
 

• MXSR 50cc Breitling Airframe incl 2 JR 8411 servos, $150 obo (909) 969-1003 Mario  
 
• Eflight SeaFury with retracts new never flown receiver ready $150 see Mario 



The Hemet Model Masters  
January Birthdays 

 
 Jeff Barker, Walter Bennett, Scott Boersma, Al 
Bronder, Matthew Carroll, Lyle DeLano, Ray-

mond Fischer,Tom Fitzpatrick, Howard Hibbler, 
Joe Holmes, Jack Moore, Mario Muniz, Hai Ngu-

yen, John Powell, and Steve Staudenmeir 

We would like to welcome our newest  
member to the Hemet Model Masters 

 
John Powell, Nai Kuang Wang, Mark 

Gulizia  

HEMET MODEL MASTERS 
2020 Renewal Form 

Po Box 754 San Jacinto, Ca 92583 
 
 
 

First Name_________________________________________ Initial_________ 
 
Last Name_________________________________________ 
 
AMA Number______________________________________ Ex____________ 
 
Address____________________________________________ 
 
City______________________________________________St_______Zip_____________ 
 
Contact Phone Number _______________________ Date of Birth___________________ 
 
Email address ____________________________________________ 
 
Amount sent $_____________________ 
 
Club Id Cards are sent upon verification of  AMA status . You can mail in your dues or 
see any club officer. PayPal Info; hemetmodelmasters@gmail.com ( friends and family 
no fee). If you use regular PayPay add $5.00 to cover fees. 
 
If paying your dues at the end of the year is difficult you can start to make small pay-
ments at anytime starting now. See any officer and get a receipt so we can keep track. 

SAFETY AT THE FLYING SITES 
 

PLEASE ADHERE TO CLUB SAFETY POLICIES, THESE WERE PUT IN PLACE 
BY YOU THE MEMBERS AND  A FEW OF YOU CONTINUE TO IGNORE THEM. 

 
Starting of any engines is north side of yellow line, aircraft facing runway. No taxing in the pits and 

staying within established perimeters , exceeding 400 ft ceiling. We have full scale aircraft overhead all 
the time and it only takes ONE incident to lose our field. No flying over the field workers on adjacent 

properties EVER! 



Metropolitan Water District 
Aqueduct Information for Retrieving crashed aircraft. Mike Thompson is the service  
representative that services the aqueduct near our main field. If your airplane is behind the  
second fence and not in the water runoff it is serviced by Mike Thompson. His direct line is 626-
844-5610. Note: Before calling be nice and explain that you are with the Hemet Model Masters 
and that you have crashed you’re rc plane beyond the second fence and would like to retrieve it 
without breaking any laws. If your plane is between the first and second fence it is serviced by  
another agency (Securitas Security), Mike Thompson can not help you. Hopefully this will help 
our members to retrieve their aircraft. 

Permanent TFRs issued for major sporting events and Disney  
properties 
 
On October 27, 2018 the FAA issued three Permanent Temporary Flight Restrictions (TFRs) creating 
restrictions for the airspace surrounding major sporting events and the Disney properties in Anaheim 
CA and Orlando FL. The new flight  
restrictions permanently prohibit the operation of unmanned and radio-controlled model aircraft 
within roughly 3.5 miles of both the Disneyland and Walt Disney World theme parks. The restrictions 
are also in place for a period of one hour before and one hour after major sporting events.  



HEMET MODEL MASTERS 

EXECUTIVE BOARD 

  

PRESIDENT     STEWART ROBINSON 619-971-5976 

V-PRES              RICHARD LAWRENCE  206-734-8046 

TREASURE       STEWART ROBINSON 619-971-5976 

SECRETARY     STEVE STAUDENMEIR 818-590-5929 

 

  

 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

DWAYNE HIGGENBOTHAM, EDDIE JAMES, JEFF 

MALECKI,K EVIN MCDONALD, MARIO D MUÑIZ,  

DON RADFORD, DON TURNER 

 

SAFETY COORDINATOR 

VINCENT MICHAEL 

 

 

  

CONTEST DIRECTORS 

     MARIO D MUÑIZ        RICK WATERMAN 

     RAY GOULD 

  

   THE BARNSTORMER 
Newsletter of the Hemet Model Masters, Inc., a non-profit 
club chartered in the State of California and by the Academy 
of Model Aeronautics.  Charter  #1376. 
 
Mailing Address: 
Hemet Model Masters 
PO Box 754 
San Jacinto, Ca. 92583 
  
 
 
  

General Meetings 
         9:00 AM at the main airpark 3rd Sat of the month 

  
HMM Website www.hemetmodelmasters.net 

 

Flight Instructors 
Don Radford Mario Muniz 
Richard Lawrence 
Community Relations Web Master 
Steve Staudenmeir  Steve Staudenmeir 
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